
 

 

CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF PORT HURON TOWNSHIP PARK COMMISSION 
 

The Charter Township of Port Huron Park Commission met for its regular meeting on November 1, 
2023.  Chairperson Carolyn Crowe presided. 
 
Members Present:   Crowe, Barnum, Montalvo, Kinyon, Jacobs 
 
Members Absent:     None 
 
Guests Present:     Carol Miller, Vicky McCue; Veronica Caplinger 
 
Meeting Minutes: 
 
Motion by Barnum, support by Kinyon to accept the October 4, 2023 minutes.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  
 
Motion by Barnum, support by Montalvo to accept the October Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried 
 
 
Public Comment:   
 
Carol Miller addressed the Commission regarding use of ARPA funds.  She would like to see the funds, 
if granted, be used to update the park equipment and sign at Hoover Park.  She also asked about 
possibly getting a volunteer group to clean up the Malane School House. 
 
Unfinished Business:  None 
  
Commission verified ball diamond fees at $15 per practice and $20 per game.  No discounts and no 
short games. 
 
New Business:  
 
Motion by Kinyon, support by Jacobs to approve the 2024 Meeting dates.  Motion carried. 
 
 
Park Reports: Managers – 
 
Hoover Park – no report 
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond (40th Street) – parking lot has been staked. Waiting on repaving by County.  
 
Lions Den – park is closed. 
 
Memorial Park – no report 
 
Put on December agenda to review quotes to replace electrical outlets at parks with heavy duty 
electrical outlets. 
 
 



 

 

 
Park Reports: Commissioners: 
 
Memorial Park – Roger Vargo will only be managing ball diamonds for 2024.  Need to advertise for 
park manager. 
 
Wm. P. Thompson Pond (40th Street) – No report 
 
Lions Den – no report 
 
Hoover – no report 
 
Board Correspondence: None 
 
Adjournment:  Motion by Jacobs, support by Barnum to adjourn.  Motion carried. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
 
Carol A. Maxbauer, Secretary 


